## **MARTIN VICKERS**

Member of Parliament for the Cleethorpes Constituency



## HOUSE OF COMMONS

LONDON SWIA OAA

Tel: 020 7219 7212

Chris Heaton-Harris MP, Department for Transport, Great Minster House, 33 Horseferry Road, London, SW1P 4DR.

12 August 2019

Dear Chris,

Congratulations on your appointment as Minister of State for Transport. I look forward to working with you as both a backbench MP and in my capacity as Chair of the APPG for Rail.

Please find enclosed a copy of the correspondence I recently sent the new Prime Minister regarding an ongoing issue I have with Network Rail surrounding their decision to close Suggitt's Lane level crossing in my constituency.

During the leadership campaign, Mr Johnson pledged to reopen the crossing if he became Prime Minister. I enclose a copy of an article in the Grimsby Telegraph, which reports that pledge, as well as some other useful information.

I would be grateful if you would do all you can to see the level crossing reopened and look forward to hearing from you in the near future.

Yours sincerely,

Martin Vickers MP

Marki Viilee

Member of Parliament for Cleethorpes